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Pastor’s Message 
 

My daily run takes me through the 

campus of DeSales University, not far from 

where I live in Center Valley.  Now that classes 

are over for another year, the campus is rather 

quiet and a lot less busy these days.  I no 

longer hear the loud whine of trucks pulling in 

and out to unload supplies and I pretty much 

have the running path to myself.  Students 

have left for summer jobs or to start their 

career or take a vacation break.  

The month of June is the mid-point in 

the year, a time when life shifts to a somewhat 

slower pace and we look for time to get away 

and do different things.  On June 4th our 

Confirmands will affirm their faith and 

conclude the classroom learning they began 

two years ago.  I pray they remain an active 

and committed part of our congregation. I pray 

that they don’t just leave and never show up 

again. I want them to stay and share their lives 

so that together we may learn of the love of 

our Savior who has so many more lessons to 

teach us. 

 I’m often asked what we can do to keep 

our youth around and bring more families to 

the church.  I wish I had a pat answer and a 

simple solution that I could pull out to explain 

why people drift away and congregations 

dwindle. One thing I will say, though, is that it 

never helps when we think of Confirmation as 

“graduation”, as if we have met all the 

requirements for being a Christian and can 

now get on with the rest of our life.  The 23 

young people who will be confirmed on June 

4th are only beginning their journey in the faith.  

They are disciples who are no different than 

the original twelve chosen by Jesus who 

needed to be taught over and over and over 

again the hard lessons of faith and life. Jesus 

wants to be in a relationship with us that is 

strong and close and never ends.  A 

relationship like that takes a lot of work. It’s a 

lot more like a marriage than a graduation.  

Christ wants to be “wedded” to us in such a 

way that our lives always belong to him. Our 

baptism is Christ’s wedding feast with us.   

 June is the “month of marriage”. What 

better season than for 23 youth to confess 

their faith in Jesus Christ? And in this season, 

when life slows down a bit, here at Union 

Lutheran Church we will continue to be active 

and alive and proclaiming God’s love.  We will 

be busy preparing to teach (VBS is June 25-

30), worship, witness, and, yes, to rest and 

enjoy the new things God brings to us. It’s a 

journey down a path of faith that never ends. 

And though the journey is often “loud” and 

hectic and hard, Jesus, our Savior, will always 

be with us. 

                                   Pastor Swanson 
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May 2017 Church Council  

News… 
By Cathy Shaffer 

 
 Contributions are up 1.3% year-to-date 

and expenses are down by 4%-good 

news!  Our cash balance has increased 

by $14,000.  Please continue to support 

the ministries of ULC! 

 Members of our Catechetical Class are 
approved for Confirmation:  Pierce Bell, 
Victoria Bowman, Jordan Bucks, 
Heather Burns, Stephanie Dean, Ryan 
Drews, Brielle Fritz, Abigail Graham, 

Edward Graham, Gwendolyn Houser, 
Brooke Labenberg, Ainsley Long, Olivia 
Leuthe, Keaira Lutz, Benjamin Marko, 
Shaina Mazzocca, Aidan Perriello, 
Matthew Querio, Joshua Smith, Megan 
Sotack, Taryn Wagner, Mary 
Whitworth, Gavin Williams 

 Council appointed the following 

members to serve as our pastoral call 

committee:  Brian Bucks, Joshua Dietz, 

Brian Geren, Judy Gifford, Bonnie 

Krause, Liz Marakovits, Katie Stauter 

 Social Ministry- Hunger Walk 

benefitting NL Food Bank – 32 people 

walked and raised $3337 

 Allentown Band will perform a concert 

on Oct. 29th at 3:00 PM at ULC.  

Suggested donation amount per person 

will be $10. 

 Next meeting June 19th at 7:00 PM in 

Room 202.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

 
Children’s Sunday School 
By Josh Dietz 
 

“Sunday School is over for the summer, 

but we’re looking for an awesome week 

of Bible School! See you there!” 
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Happy Hour 
By Cathy Shaffer  
 
Thank you to all of our wonderful 
volunteers who lead one or more sessions of 
Happy Hour during the year:  Judy Gifford, 
Herb Gifford, Sue Hartney, Patti Hoffman, 
Terry Hoffman, Pr. Jim O’Connor, Cindy 
Pugh, Bud Shaffer, Pr. Mark Swanson 
 

 

 
 

MOUNTAIN CLIMBING 

by Herb Gifford 
 

Jesus said to his disciples, “For truly I tell 

you, if you have faith the size of a mustard 
seed, you will say to this mountain, ‘Move 

from here to there,’ and it will move; and 
nothing will be impossible for you.”  
Matthew 17:20 

 
The goal of every mountain climber is to 
reach the top.  Failure to reach the top is 

seen as a negative. 
 

Using the image of mountain climbing to 
describe the construction of a new 
building to house our Union Lutheran 

congregation (2000) and our ongoing 
program of reducing our debt is helpful. It 
took – and it continues to take - great faith 

to accomplish such a feat. 
 

As far as paying off our debt, we have 
come a long way, but we’re not at the top 
– yet – but we hope to be by 2020.  As a 

result, we are about to embark on an effort 
to reach the top of the mountain.  It will 

be called “Vision 20/20.”  You will be 
hearing much more about this in the very 
near future. 

 
By reaching the top of the mountain we 
will free up money to be used for mission 

and we will have a clearer vision of what 
God is calling us to be and do in this place 

we call Union Evangelical Lutheran 
Church. 

 
Graduate Sunday 

 

Calling all Graduates 
 

Many years ago during your baptism, 
this congregation or another welcomed 

you into the Lord’s family as a child of 
God.  Now you approach another 
milestone in your life.  Recognizing that 

your graduation is fast approaching, 
we invite you to celebrate your 

accomplishments with your church 
family here at Union Lutheran.  On 
Sunday, June 11th,  at the 9:00 AM 

Worship Service we will be honoring all 
those who graduate from schools and 

colleges this school year.  So that we 
may list in the bulletin those graduates 
who will be with us and those who may 

not be able to attend, we ask that you 
please contact the Church Office and 
let us know if you plan to attend.  We 

will recognize those present during 
worship – and hope that you are one of 

them! 
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SERVICE 

PROJECT 

BUILDING CABINS 

AT BEAR CREEK 
CAMP 

By Carlton Gillikin 
 
During the week of April 24, 
2017 eight volunteers 
representing Union Lutheran 
Church traveled to Bear 
Creek Camp near Wilkes-
Barre to finish building 8 - 16 
x 16 foot cabins that will 

replace old tents.  Volunteers included Ron 
Bealer (our cook), Ron Bedics, Jim Hersh, Jeff 

Metzger, Brian Lynn (our plumber), Charlie 
Kopcho, George Dolgos (our electrician), and 
Carlton Gillikin.  The camp did a fantastic job 

hosting us for the week 
with nice bunk house 
facilities, use of a 
commercial kitchen, 
and a comfortable lodge 
& lounge room with a 
fireplace.  We drilled 
studs and pulled 
electrical wires in all 
units and installed light 
switches, outlets, and 
boxes for ceiling fans 
and lights.  We cut and 
installed additional 
roofing and gable end 
framing to support 

future ceiling plywood and installed 
insulation.  Brian worked in the bath house 

ripping out old leaky pipes, readying it for 
new shark bite plumbing, and installed new 
toilet kits.   It was a very rewarding and 
successful week.   There is still much to finish 
by the middle of June before the camp is 
ready for young summer campers.  Consider 
volunteering even if just for a day – contact 
Bear Creek. 

 
To see more pictures of our work at Bear 
Creek and information about our mission 
trips please visit the ULC Disaster Relief 
Web site at  
https://ulcdisasterrelief.shutterfly.com/.   
 

Hunger Walk 2017  
Patty Hersh, 

Coordinator 

 

On Sunday, 
May 7th 
twenty-five 
adults and 
seven children 
walked in the 
9th annual 
Hunger Walk to benefit the Northern Lehigh 
Food Bank.  

It was a rainy, cold, dreary day but $3,337.00 
to date has been raised for this very important 

cause. Thanks to 
everyone who either 
attended or donated.  

Your generosity is 
greatly appreciated!   

https://ulcdisasterrelief.shutterfly.com/
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ULC Library Book Club  
By Barb Mahoney 
 
The book club will be taking a hiatus for the 
summer.  We’ll begin meeting again on 
Sunday, September 17 following the 9:00 AM 
service to discuss The One-in -a-Million Boy  by 
Monica Wood.  
 
The story of  your life never starts at the 
beginning. Don't they teach you anything at 
school? 
      
So says 104-year-old Ona, a Lithuanian 
immigrant, to the 11-year-old boy who's been 
sent to help her out on Saturday mornings. 
As he refills the bird feeders and tidies the 
garden shed, she tells him about her long life. 
Soon she's confessing secrets she has kept 
hidden for decades. 
     
Then one Saturday, the boy doesn't show up. 
Ona starts to think he's not so special after 
all. Then his father, Quinn, arrives on her 
doorstep to tell her that the boy has suddenly 
passed away. Quinn is determined to finish 
his son's good deed. The boy's mother is not 
so far behind. Ona is set to discover that the 
world can surprise us at any age, and that 

 
 

 
CALLING ALL    

JOURNEYMEN!!!! 
 

(Every confirmed male of the 

congregation or friends) 
 

The next breakfast meeting will be 

June  10th at 7:00 AM, Villa Rosa.  

Remember the first meeting is paid 

for by the group.   

 

Hope to see you there. 

 

 
 
Upcoming Activitiesé 
 

Women’s Bible Study @ Schnecksville Diner –  

         June 3rd 

 Journeymen @ Villa Rosa – June 10th  

 ULC @ Knoebels – June 11th 

 Prayer Shawl Ministry - June 13th 

 Funsters visit Bird-in-Hand Theater – June 15th 
 Itty Bitty Club - June 18th  

 Vacation Bible School – June 25 – 30 

Funsters visit Harrisburg – June 29th  

Journeymen @ America on Wheels – August 20th 

Itty Bitty Club – August 27th  
ULC Picnic – September 10th  

 

 

The Power of God is an 
awesome thing- 

 

 
 

--unleash the power of God in 
your life by sharing that which 

God has given you. 
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sometimes sharing a loss is the only way to 
find ourselves again. 
     
Please join us, Sunday, September 17 
following the 9:00 AM service in the library, 
to discuss this story of wily Ona Vitkus and 
the sweet, strange young boy assigned to help 
her around the house – a friendship that 
touches each member of the boy’s unmoored 
family. 

 

 
 

UNITED STATES 
 

Giving Back  
 
More than 14 years ago, 
First Lutheran Church, 
Bryan, Ohio, made a 
commitment to serve its 
neighborhood, a diverse 
community of lower-
middle income working 
families. ELCA World 
Hunger helped support 
and grow the church’s 
Food and Fellowship 
program in 2003. 
 
The food pantry was expanded and the 
congregation began a Sunday supper series.  
A program follows the nutritious meals, 
topics ranging from health and nutrition to 
growing a community garden. The 
congregation, inspired by a speaker, started 
its own garden, which has been a blessing for 

the food pantry and an educational tool for 
the community. 
 
“The neighborhood commitment has meant 
change.  Educating our traditional members 
that not everyone coming to church today is 
going to look like them or act like them and 
that’s OK”, shared Emily, a member since 
1984.  “This ministry has been 
transformational to our church.” 
 
The once tiny food pantry now offers a 
selection of fresh fruits and vegetables, fresh 
and frozen meat, canned goods and toiletries.  
Allowing people to make their own choices 
empowers them and helps ensure that food is 

used. 
 
Your gifts to ELCA World Hunger help our 
church love and serve our neighbors.  Thank 
you! 
 
Special envelopes for ELCA World Hunger 
can be found in the pew racks. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

 
Prayer Shawls Available .  Women of the 
church have made and blessed prayer 
shawls for those in need of comfort and 
support. If you know someone who would 
benefit from one of these shawls, please 
contact the Church Office.  The Prayer 

Shawl Ministry will meet on June 13 th  
at 6:45 PM in Room 202 .  Please bring all 
completed items to be blessed at this time.  
We hope to see you there.  Need any info?  
Contact Carolyn Bottjer at 610-395-6867. 

 

ULC Free Pantry  
 

        
 

CHECK IT 

OUT! 
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From the Church Office… 
 

If you are going away for an extended 

period of time, please contact the 

Church Office.  We will gladly hold 

your church mail for you until you 

return or send it to you if you have a 

temporary address. 

 

 

DENNIS W. MOORE 

MEDITATION TRAIL 
 

What a pleasure to have a trail located 

behind the church on which to walk, 
meditate, exercise and enjoy!    Trees, 

flowers, birds, benches, quiet, and 
words on which to reflect all contribute 
to the experience.  Try it, you will like 

it! 
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From the 
Director of  

Music 
Ministries  
By Susan Hartney 
 
Refreshment and renewal are words that are frequently 

used at this time of year.  Iõm writing this in mid-May 

while on vacation with my husband and dear friends in 

Williamsburg, Virginia, so those words are very special 

to me right now.  Weõve had the opportunity to enjoy a 

beautiful resort facility, play golf, swim, eat wonderful 

meals, attend a concert, and just delight in the sights and 

sounds of Williamsburg.  It is also commencement 

weekend at the College of William and Mary, so we are 

seeing happy families surrounding their graduates with 

love and pride. 

 

Many people are looking forward to vacations, some of 

which are a long time in coming.  We Americans, unlike 

people in many other countries, fail to take time to relax, 

to refresh and renew.  As I increase in age, and, 

hopefully, in wisdom, I realize the importance of down 

time. 

 

Refreshment and renewal are also words that are 

frequently used in the church.  Every Sunday we have the 

opportunity through Holy Communion to refresh and 

renew our spirits.  God comes to us in a very particular 

and unique way through His Son.  Holy Communion is 

often referred to as a mystery.  Every time I receive 

Communion, I am amazed, wondrous, uplifted, and 

humbled that God, through the mercy of His Son, 

should come to me, an ordinary sinner - an awesome 

experience of Godõs greatness.   The hymn òCome to the 

Table of Mercyó, text by Claire Cloninger and music by 

Martin Nystrom, which we have sung in the past during 

the Offertory, is beautifully and simply descriptive: 

 

Come to the table of mercy, prepared with the 

wine and the bread. 

All who are hungry and thirsty, come and your 

souls will be fed. 

Come at the Lordõs invitation; receive from his 

nail-scarred hand. 

Eat of the bread of salvation; drink of the blood 

of the Lamb. 

 

Take and eat.  Take and drink.  Refresh.  Renew. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
To Our Office Volunteers 

Jane Borbe, Carolyn Bottjer, Georgene 

Brobst, Sally Crowe, Thomas Crowe,  

Barbara  Fung, David  Geiger,  Debbie 

Geiger, Linda Geissinger, Judy Gifford, Deb 

Grundstrom, Don Hoffman, Patti Hoffman, 

Sandy Hoffman, Robert Krause, John Krisko, 

Marion Krisko, Edith Luers, Ellen Miller, 

Kathy & Adam Parker, Shirley Rennolds, 

Stacey Rice, Richard Ruth, Art Schneck, 

Carol Schneck, Shirley Schneck,  Larry & 

Carol Snyder, Barbara Spohn, Peggy 

Twardzik, Donald and Ruth Weaver. 

 

 

ULC Newsletter 
Articles for the July Newsletter are due to 

the church office on or before June 15th. 
 

²ƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƻƭƭŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΚ  LǘΩǎ 
once a month for about an hour.   

 

Contact the Church Office if interested. 
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VBS 2017 
This year we have 

chosen Group 

Publishing’s “Maker 

Fun Factory, created 

by GOD built for a 

purpose!  All children 

ages 3 (potty-trained 

please) through 5th Grade are welcome to 

join us for this exciting adventure… so 

please save the date - Sunday, June 25th - 

Friday, June 30th 

Highlights for VBS 2017.  We will be 
meeting in the evening from 6:00 - 8:00 
PM with a family dinner served from 5:00 

– 5:45 PM.  Songs and introduction of 
Bible Buddy kicks off each night!   

 
Maker Fun Factory Children’s 

Registration and Volunteer signups 

are free.  
 

Visit our website www.ulclv.org to 

print a copy of the registration form 
and volunteer signup form or get your 

copy from the Church Office. 
 
 

SAVE YOUR SUPPLIES! The 
theme this year is all about 

building, so we are starting 
early looking for supplies.  
Please start saving the 

following:  Old pool 
noodles, mega blocks, 
connect blocks, stubs of PVC pipe, 2” 

Styrofoam scraps, 5 gallon buckets, 
Christmas lights, gears, 

cords, tubes, cardboard 
tubes from wrapping 
paper, toilet paper, 

paper towels, carpet 
rolls. 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS: We also need your help to 
connect kids to God and grow their 

faith!  Please consider volunteering for 
VBS… we promise you it will be an 

experience you will never forget! Youth 
Grade 6 and above as well as adults are 
needed!   
 

              Blessings,  
Liz Marakovits, 484-553-0961      

                   lizmarakovits@gmail.com  
      Cathy Shaffer, 610-767-6884                    

office@ulclv.org  

 

 

The Learning Ark  

Christian Preschool 
Jackie Bucks, Director 

 

As I write this article, we are preparing for 

our Preschool Graduation and                          

Moving-Up Celebration.   Some of our 

friends will be moving up from òTwo by Twoó 

Parent and Me and will start preschool in 

the fall and others will be moving up from 

our 3s class to Pre -K.  We are so happy to 

be a part of these childrenõs lives! 

 

Friends we will miss will be moving up to 

Kindergarten and we wish them the best as 

they begin their elementary education.  

Before we had to say good -bye, we had an 

awesome time with these students!  We 

want to thank Dr. Ryan, Dr. Becky and Dr. 

Holly for all of their help with our Teddy 

Bear Clinic!  It was so exciting, especially 

when Dr. Ryan showed us how to save one of 

our Teddy Bear friends from choking on his 

snack! 

http://www.ulclv.org/
mailto:lizmarakovits@gmail.com
mailto:office@ulclv.org
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Many thanks to Miss Audrey for our 

exciting tour of Crystal Spring Dairy!  We 

got  to see the baby calf that was born that 

day, visit with all of the cows, see where the 

ice cream is made and have lunch at the 

Tulip Café.  We loved the chocolate milk and 

coloring sheets too!  

 

Before we went to the dairy, we enjoyed our 

visit with Pastor  Laura.  She came to help 

Pastor Mark with chapel and taught us some 

fun songs to praise the Lord!  

 

Motherõs Day Tea was so much fun!  The day 

included a special song we performed for 

our moms, a yummy feast prepared by the 

Pre-K class, a fun visit with Pa stor Mark and 

his baby chicks and a special gift we made 

just for our moms.  

 

We would love to have your children join 

us next year!  Registratio n is currently 

open for the 2017/18  school year, which  

will begin Monday, September 11, 2017 ! 

 

A typical day at the Learning Ark Christian 

Preschool includes academics, circle time, 

centers, art, science experiments, 

technology and more!   Special Area 

subjects include Library, Music, Gym and 

Chapel.  

 

"Arts in the Afternoon"  is open to all 

children as an addition to  the preschool day 

or as an exploratory class. This class  offers 

an enhanced music and arts curriculum 

and meets on Wednesdays from 12:00  

PM to 2 :00 PM .  Children attending 

preschool that day  have a òlunch and playó 

time from 11:30  AM - 12:00 PM. 

 

òTwo by Twoó Parent and Me currently 

meet on Fridays from 9 :00 - 10:30 AM and 

is an introduction to preschool.  This class 

includes a craft, snack, music and library.  

 

For more information , or to set an 

appointment to visit our preschool, please 

contact the Union Luther an Church office 

at  610 - 767 - 6884 or email  

preschool@ulclv.org . 

 

 
 

Please join us as we set sail to 

learn, sing and grow!  
 

 
 

 

Sunday Morning Fellowship 
 

Your Help Is 
Needed!!!   

Volunteers are 

needed to host our 
Sunday Morning 

Fellowship.  All 
you need to do is 
set up coffee, tea, 

and cold drinks, and clean up afterwards.  
The Fellowship Committee will provide 

cookies.  If you are interested, please sign-
up on the bulletin board or call the 
church office.  Your help will be greatly 

appreciated! 
     

"Two by Two" Parent and Me  

(for 1s, 2s and young 3s)  

 

Classes for 3s, 4s and Pre - K. 

 

"Arts in the Afternoon"  

mailto:preschool@ulclv.org
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The hosts for the month of June: 
June 4    Journeymen 

June 11  Social Ministry   
June 18  Strawberry Sunday 

June 25  Christian Ed Committee 
   Future dates are available. 

 

 

Bulletin & Flower Sponsors 
 

Each week, we ask people 
to sponsor Bulletins and 

flowers for the worship 
services.  Sign-up lists 
are on the Gathering 

Space bulletin board for 
2017.  Please sign-up on 

that list or call Cheryll Kosar for bulletins 
(610-261-0242).  The cost for worship 
bulletins is $20.00, and children’s 

bulletins are $3.00. 
 

We also need sponsors for the worship 
flowers.  The cost per vase is $15.00.  
Please sign-up on the bulletin board or 

call Linda Houser at 610-799-2396.  
(Please note: after the worship services, 
ALL of the vases of flowers will be 

delivered to homebound members of 
our congregation.)  Your Sponsorship 

may be paid when you sign-up or paid on 
the Sunday you are sponsoring.  Please 
use a pew envelope and indicate “bulletin 

or flower sponsor”.  
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Union Lutheran Parish Register 
New entries from April 16, 2017 – May 15, 2017 

 

New Members  
Jordan Nichols,  April 30, 2017 

Kim & Doug Kuhlman (Aaron & Justin) ,  April 30, 2017 
Sean Huber & Jaclyn Bower (Brook, Rylee & Kylee Huber) ,  April 30, 2017 

Adam & Stacie Keppel (Audrey) ,  April 30, 2017 
Scott, Cindy & Alyssa Motaka ,  April 30, 2017 

Timothy Moore ,  April 30, 2017 

Linda Dean (Stephanie) ,  April 30, 2017 

You can lay the foundation for ministry for future generations. 

Remember Union Lutheran Church in your will. 
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Union Evangelical Lutheran Church 
 

The mission of UELC is to follow Jesus; to be a Christ centered worshipping, learning 

and serving family of faith; to teach the Word; and to witness God’s inclusive love for 

individuals, our community and the growing and ever changing world. 

 
Pastor:  The Rev. Mark E. Swanson   email: pastor@ulclv.org  

 

Staff:  Cathy C. Shaffer, Assistant to the Pastor     email:  office@ulclv.org  

            Susan Hartney, Director of Music Ministries   email:  suzyflute@aol.com 

            Donna M. Remaly, Assistant Office Administrator & Newsletter Editor 

                        email:  office@ulclv.org  

            Terry P. Hoffman, Sexton 

            Dorothy Bealer, Parish Nurse 

            Jane Borbe, Parish Nurse 

 

Congregation Council: Lynne Banzhoff, Dave Fermato, Irene Folk, Debra Geiger, Deb 

Grundstrom, Skie Kramp, Gail Lafferty, Charles Mosser, Adam Parker, Valerie Snyder, 

Jeff Sweigart, Donald Weaver 

 

Church Office Phone:  610-767-6884 

Emergency Contact:    215-264-4180 (Pastor Mark) 

Church Office Hours:  M, W, F 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

                                        T, Th 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

 

Email Address:  office@ulclv.org 

Website: www.ulclv.org  

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/ulclv  

FAX:  610-767-9611 

Lehigh Valley Hospital Church Code #349 

St. Luke’s Hospital Church Code #349 

Miller Keystone Blood Center #1258 – ULC 

 

Learning Ark Christian Preschool:  Jackie Bucks, Preschool Director 

Website: www.learningarkpreschool.com  

Email address: preschool@ulclv.org 

 

ULC supported missionary: Krystle Moraska-Madrussan & Ignacio Madrussan 

 

mailto:pastor@ulclv.org
mailto:office@ulclv.org
mailto:suzyflute@aol.com
mailto:office@ulclv.org
mailto:office@ulclv.org
http://www.ulclv.org/
http://www.facebook.com/ulclv
http://www.learningarkpreschool.com/
mailto:preschool@ulclv.org

